
Work Hard                          Be Kind                         Make A Difference

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

As we approach the end of term 2, I wanted to
share some of the many successes Year 7 have
had since returning in after the holidays; I remain
incredibly proud of the hard work, achievements
and fantastic attitudes demonstrated by all of
them as they have transitioned into amazing year
7 students at Broadwater. 

We've been so impressed with the energy and
enthusiasm you've all brought to your studies and
activities. 

An Amazing Science Trip to Charterhouse!
We had an absolutely fantastic science trip to
Charterhouse School! You all showed incredible
curiosity and engagement during the various
experiments and demonstrations.

A big thank you to the Charterhouse science
department for hosting us and sharing their
expertise.
We hope this trip has sparked a deeper
interest in science and inspired you to explore
the world around you.

Sporting achievements
Congratulations to our Year 7 Sportshall Athletics
team whom competed at Woolmer Hill this week.
(picture above) Other schools that also took part
in the competition included Weydon,
Rodborough, Glebelands, Woolmer Hill, Guildford
County, Howard of Effingham, Farnham Heath
End and George Abbott. 

A huge well done to the girls team who placed
second and qualified for the next round!

House Competitions
Well done to those that participated in the year 7
badminton and volleyball house competitions.
1st place Phoenix
2nd place Aquila
3rd place Pegasus
4th place Noctua

Look out for overall winners on the next few pages

Working Hard and making a difference
Year 7's have been working very hard since the
beginning of their time at Broadwater and I am so
proud to say that they have achieved the most
house points out of any year and have the best
attendance which is an amazing achievement.

The last praise point count:

Florence P   301
Edward L     263
Violet L         256
Emily R         256
Jack H           252
Sophie L       251
Jemima A    246
Sienna B S   243
Ama H          241
Scarlett B    240
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We're buzzing with excitement as we now have
our first colony of bees. Our talented student
members are hard at work designing beautiful,
bee-friendly hives that will soon be home for
more bees in the future at Farncombe
Community Garden. This location offers our
bees a rich variety of pollinating plants to thrive
on. Plus, three of our dedicated staff members
have completed their beekeeping training and
can't wait to share their expertise with our
student team. As soon as the weather warms
up our bee club students will be looking after
the bees and the hive so keep an eye out for
Broadwater honey in the future.

Make A Difference

We are incredibly proud of all your hard work, kindness, and contributions to the school
community. Keep up the fantastic effort, and remember that you all have the potential to

achieve great things!
Have a wonderful rest of the term!

The Year 7 Team
Wishing you a wonderful holiday

Yours Sincerely,
Mr. A Collin

Head of Year 7


